THE PARISH OF AMERSHAM WITH COLESHILL


MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETINGS

Sunday 11th July 2021
St Mary’s Church, Church Street, Old Amersham
 Chair for both meetings: Reverend Peggy Ludlow, Co-Area Dean.
The meeting began with a prayer from the Co-Area Dean.
(I)   Annual Vestry Meeting.

1. Attendance: Reverend Peggy Ludlow, Co-Area Dean (guest Chair Person);
Rev Sue Gill, Rev Tim Barnard, members of the Parochial Church Council and of the congregations of both churches, with a small number watching online. 



Overall estimated attendance: 33. 
(For both meetings.)
Apologies: Sheila Shield, Nadia Daly, Clare Atkinson, Lucy Brown. 
2. To appoint a Clerk to the Meeting: Steve Johnson was appointed.
3. To appoint two Churchwardens for each church. 
A motion to set aside the six-year rule for service as Church Warden: 

It is proposed that, as there are no other applicants, this year, for the post of Church Warden at All Saints Church, the PCC consider extending the term for Howard Pool, by setting aside, in this case, the rule that says Church Wardens may serve only six years continuously before stepping down.
Proposed by Petrina Clackett, seconded by Tim Barnard and passed by overwhelming show of hands.

The following were duly appointed:

All Saints: Petrina Clackett and Howard Pool.

St Mary’s: Sue Pounce and Val Simmonds.

Huge appreciation and thanks were expressed to Howard Hughes, acknowledging his diligent and conscientious service as Church Warden at St Mary’s over several years. 
After which, the Vestry Meeting ended at and the APCM commenced.
 (II) Annual Parochial Church Meeting.
1. Minutes of Annual Meetings held on the 18th October 2020
The minutes were approved by the meeting and signed as accurate by Rev Ludlow.
There were no matters arising.

2. Electoral Roll Report (deferred from October 2020)
Sarah reported the number currently on the Roll: 309
3. Elections:

(a) Parochial representatives to the Deanery Synod (up to five): there being no candidates specifically for this, the matter was deferred to PCC.
(b) Representatives to the Parochial Church Council: a list of the 15 members elected is attached as Appendix to these minutes. 


(Members of the congregation of St Mary’s who are elected to the PCC 
are members of the St Mary’s Church Committee, should it ever meet.)
(c) Representatives to the All Saints Church Committee: were agreed. The list appears in the Appendix at the end of these minutes.
4. Annual Reports: written copies with much more detail of the following topics were available at the meeting and are in the online Annual Parish Report. Speakers here summarised key issues. All the reports were accepted by the meeting with very few questions.
a) The proceedings of the Parochial Church Council – Steve Johnson, Secretary. The commitment of the PCC members was commended by the PCC Secretary, the purpose and working of the Standing Committee was explained, and the mandatory and other topics which have been discussed at PCC meetings briefly mentioned, prime among which is the appointment process for the new rector.
b) Safeguarding report – Clare Samuels, Joint Safeguarding Officer, reported that all DBS checks are current and records securely stored in the Parish Office. The Safeguarding Policy has been reviewed and revised; updated copies and contact information are displayed in both churches. The Lone Working Policy has been updated, which has enhanced risk awareness. Safeguarding in the return of Sunday School has been overseen, including the level of training required by its leaders. Clare reported that all safeguarding training was up to date and an accurate record maintained.
c) Data Management report: There have been no issues since the last meeting. 
d) Financial Report; Graeme Coles, Parish Treasurer. This is always the key report at the APCM. 

· Year End accounts and the full Treasurer’s Report are online and in the printed report at the meeting. 

· Strong and sustainable performance overall characterised the year’s finances. 
· Major work on the churches has been completed and the buildings are in good condition. 
· The Parish Finance Simplification Strategy, which unites both churches’ finances, is progressing well.
· Graeme thanked Peter Clackett particularly and the other members supporting parish financial management. 

· Charitable giving has suffered during Covid, but significant progress in recovery is evident and more than £500 has been donated so far to each of our four charities.
As always, Graeme welcomed questions, although there were none at this meeting. 
e) Appointment of Independent Examiner 
Rev Peggy asked Graeme if he was satisfied with our current Independent Examiner and he recommended staying with Mercer Lewin, which the meeting ratified.
f) Fabric Reports: much has been done, as detailed in the written report, but there is always further maintenance and other work that is needed.  Current concerns include:

· A roof alarm at St Mary’s.
· St Mary’s heating is jeopardised by the aging boiler.

· On a smaller scale, a new noticeboard and hymn book trolley have been ordered.

· An expert assessment of the damage to the east window might result in remedial work.

· St Mary’s is due a Quinquennial Review at the end of 2021.

· At All Saints, in the churchyard there are problems with the necessary removal of old and unsafe trees and the replacement of an ancient gatepost.

· There are also unresolved safety problems remaining from the last Quinquennial Review. 
g) Report of Deanery Synod proceedings: Rev Tim reported that here had been four meetings last year, all on Zoom, at which parish finances and Parish Shares in the Deanery were discussed. Churches’ use of streaming to reach out to communities has been very successful, portending the development of hybrid means of service presentation, live attendance and an online presence. Tim commended the way in which ideas were shared and developed at Deanery Synod. 
h) Rector’s Report: Canon Tim Harper’s farewell report is printed in the annual report document.
5. Any Other Business. 
As is now at risk of becoming a tradition, the meeting was reminded that the financial report had not been formally accepted by the meeting; this omission was quickly rectified

The Chair invited everyone to say the words of the Grace with her and after a vote of thanks to Reverend Peggy for her expert chairing of the meeting the APCM closed at 12.45pm,
Appendix to the Minutes
The All Saints Committee: Rev Tim Barnard, Rev Sue Gill, Howard Pool (Church-Warden), Petrina Clackett (Church-Warden), Chris Wege (Hon Sec), Peter Clackett (Hon Treasurer), Ruth Murphy, Pat Dawson, Dumpy Swerling, Maddie Murray, Mel Giddings, Lindsey Eardley.

The Parochial Church Council

Rev Sue Gill, Rev Tim Barnard; Church Wardens: Howard Pool and Petrina Clackett (AS); 
Sue Pounce, Val Simmonds (SM); Graeme Coles (Treasurer), Peter Clackett (AS Treasurer); 
Steve Johnson (PCC Sec); Nadia Daly, Clare Atkinson, Lucy Brown, Mel Giddings, 
Sarah Ainsworth-Coles, Mark Paton, Bart Schmal, Karen Martin, Roy Evans, Louise Baneke, Loraine Hollett, Clare Samuels
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